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MEMO

	Date:
	August 10, 2004

	To:
	Board of Directors

	From:
	David Baggett, Chairman of the Finance and Audit Committee

	Subject:

	2004 Forecast vs. Budget Variance Revenue Application


Issue for the ERCOT Board of Directors

	ERCOT Board of Director Meeting Date:   August 17, 2004 

Agenda Item No.:    6d


	Issue: 
At the August 9, 2004, meeting of the ERCOT Finance and Audit Committee, the Committee voted to recommend the following action to the Board:
The Finance and Audit Committee recommends that the Board direct ERCOT Staff to apply any favorable budget variances for the remainder of the 2004 budget year to reduce debt.

The motion was made by Vanus Priestley (participating as REP Segment Alternate for Committee member David Veiseh) and seconded by Mike Espinosa. Committee members David Baggett, Mike Espinosa, Bob Manning, and Vanus Priestley (segment alternate) approved the recommendation, with Clifton Karnei voting against the motion.  



	Background/History: 
ERCOT staff presented a mid-year financial forecast of its results of operations for fiscal 2004 (6 months actual results with 6 months projections) during the July 20, 2004 Finance & Audit Committee meeting. An update of the 2004 forecast (7 months actual results with 5 months projections) was presented during the August 9, 2004 meeting of the Committee. A review of ERCOT’s projected revenues and expenses for the remainder of budget year 2004 indicates that ERCOT will likely have an over-collection of revenues of approximately $15 million. The favorable budget-variance projection is primarily the result of effect of O&M under-spending of approximately $11 million, and $4 due to the deferral of capital projects ($10 million x 40% budgeted funding in the System Administrative Fee). The Committee considered several options regarding how to address the projected over-collection, including (1) reduction of the Administrative Fee, (2) a refund of a portion of Fee proceeds, (3) a combination of a refund and fee change, and (4) reduction of ERCOT debt. The first three options would require approval of the Public Utility Commission.  

After discussion at the July 20 and August 9 Committee meetings, the Committee arrived upon the recommendation above. ERCOT management was directed by the Finance and Audit Committee to address how to avoid potential over-collection of revenue in the 2005 budget process.



	Key Factors Influencing Issue: 
The current-year-projected favorable budget variance effect on the System Administrative Fee must be addressed.



	Alternatives: 
(1) Approve the recommendation of the Finance and Audit Committee, as recommended or as modified by the Board; (2) Reject the recommendation of the Finance and Audit Committee; (3) remand this issue to the Committee with instructions; or (4) defer action until a later Board meeting.



	Conclusion/Recommendation: 
The Finance and Audit Committee recommends that the Board approve Alternative (1) as recommended above.
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